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PRESIDENT’S UPDATE 

 

Hello Everyone,  

 

Happy Valentines.  When we get past that date it sure seems like 

spring is right around the corner! 

 

The Executive Board met on January 18th in Sparta at the 

Assembly Room. We did planning for our Spring Fling.  Save the 

date, April 26. I think we have a very nice day planned. 

Registration for the Spring Fling will be in the April newsletter. 

Also talked about some future lessons or programs. Book drive, 

visit with our district cultural arts chairs, they are master 

gardeners. I also received a call from the Saint Clair Mission and 

we have signed up for a snack in May.  They do appreciate  our 

participation. 

 

In this newsletter is the registration for the West District Spring 

meeting on April 11th.  Also the State Marketing Chair is having a 

T-Shirt Design contest. The information is included in the 

newsletter. 

 

Hope this finds everyone healthy.  Take care.  Bee Happy!  

 
Jean  
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2022 Executive Board Members 

 

President: Jean Boak (372-4354) 

Vice President: Louise Buchholz (435-6435) 

Secretary: Sue Baker-Young (633-6457) 

Treasurer: Bernie Arena (272-3371) 

2022 Educational Program Chairmen 

 

Cultural Arts: Louise Buchholz (435-6435)  

Family: Bernie Arena (272-3371)  

International: Barbara Mueller (372-9077) 

Membership/Marketing: Phyllis Snider (372-5473) 

UW-Extension Office 

(608)269-8722 

April Anderson, Health & Well-Being/FoodWIse Educator 

april.anderson@wisc.edu 
Newsletter Deadline 

Information for the HCE newsletter is due by the 

20th of the month for the following month’s  

newsletter. 

For more information please contact: 

Jean Boak, President at  (372-4354)  

MONROE COUNTY HCE INFORMATION 

Answers to the  

Valentine’s Day Word Search 

DATES TO REMEMBER  

April 11th - West District 

Spring Meeting  

April 26th - Spring Fling  

http://www.wahceinc.org/index.html
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Do you have something to share with the HCE newsletter? A story, a recipe, an upcoming event, 

some ideas to share? If you have an article to share please submit it to the Monroe County           

Extension Office, Attn: April Anderson or email to april.anderson@wisc.edu. Thank you!  

           ARTICLE REQUEST-WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU! 

WESTSIDE NEWS 

The Westside HCE Club met on Monday, February 7th at the Family Restaurant in Sparta. 

The new program books were distributed. 

Members collected some books for the “Kindness Book Drive”. April Anderson will deliver 
them. 

Members were reminded to keep track of their hours and donations for HCE projects for the 
“Impact” survey. Pennies for Friendship were collected. Several Valentine treats were shared 
amongst the group. The next meeting will be on Monday, March 7th at 12 noon at the Family 
Restaurant. 

          

 

 

 

We met at LaGrange Town Hall on 

Wednesday, February 9th.  There were 

nine members in attendance.  Thank you 

to Bernie, April and Vicky for our 2022 

handbook.  We signed several valentines 

for our friends at Greenfield House and 

Agape Acres.  Jean and her husband, 

Terry will be delivering the valentines 

along with a selection of fresh fruits.  We 

enjoyed the treats from Connie, Marge 

and Suzanne.  

 

K-M DOETTES NEWS 
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NEW TITLE 

 

Design a T-Shirt Contest for the  

WAHCE 2022 State Conference 

 

 
 

HCE ® official log should be included and can be copied from www.wahceinc.com.  Feel 

free to change to a color of your choice. 

Be creative and use your imagination to promote HCE ®.  A prize will be rewarded to the 
winning entry.  Votes will be cast by the board.  You may enter multiple designs; there is 

no limit.  Send entries to: Lori Hlinak, State Marketing Chair, P.O. Box 219, Luxemburg, 
WI 54217 or email to lynnz23cat@gmail.com by May 31, 2022.  Indicate whether the design 

is intended for the front or back of the t-shirt. 

 

Name: _______________________________________ 

County: ______________________________________ 

District: ______________________________________ 

http://www.wahceinc.com
mailto:lynnz23cat@gmail.com
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SAVE THE DATE!  

HCE STATE CONFERENCE IN OUR NEIGHBORHOOD 

The WAHCE State Conference will be in our backyard this year. The conference will be held at 
the Stoney Creek Inn in Onalaska from September 19th to the 21st. Our West District is the host. 

Many hours of planning have gone into setting the stage for this awesome conference. Sheryl 
Smith and Cathy Onsager from La Crosse County are the conference co-chairs. 

Our own April Anderson will be a speaker at the conference. 

This would be a great time to attend the conference or attend one or two days of the event. 

A person could also consider volunteering to help at the conference. 

The entry form to attend the conference will be in an upcoming “Update” magazine. If you  
don’t get the “Update” and want to attend please let me know and I will get a form to you. 

There are some wonderful tours planned and the break-out sessions are always very fun and in-
formative. 

There are two opportunities to apply for a partial scholarship to the conference. One is a $100 
scholarship from our county, and there is one for a member of West District that is in this news-
letter. 

I encourage you to consider this fun and educational affair. 

--Bernie Arena 

Looking for a fun Mother’s Day event? 

Justin Trails in Sparta is hosting a “Pollinator Day” from 1 p.m. to 3 p.m. on May 8th. 

They are partnering with Prairie Moon Nursery to educate people about the various pollinators 
and how to attract them to your yard. The whole program is not etched in stone yet but it 
sounds like a fun affair. 

I’ll have more information as it becomes available. 

--Bernie Arena 
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IN MEMORIAM 

______________________________________________________________________________

Free Printable Word Scramble      www.AllFreePrintable.com 

    Doris Johnson passed away on January 28, 2022 at the 
        age of 92 years at Rolling Hills. 

   Doris was a member of the Jenkins Valleys HCE Club until it 
  disbanded in 2002. She then became an individual member until her 
 health failed. 

 She was very active in our organization. Doris was one of the original readers     
         in the Wisconsin Bookworms program. She had a beautiful voice, and also    
    played and taught piano. 

Doris invited me to attend an HCE meeting in February of 1986. It was  
one of the nicest group of people I ever met. I joined immediately. 

--Bernie Arena 

Spring Word Scramble 
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